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                              NORTHREPPS AERO NEWSLETTER

Well folks, this will be the last full news for the year. I will do a short update prior to the festive season and then monthly for next year and they will come out around the second week of each month. I will continue to try and update you all on club, local, and national highlights. I will also attempt to keep these updates to 2 pages only.
We are not going to do ‘Crabfield’ next year as ‘Spamfield’ is up and running again and we simply can’t compete. Instead, we will host an open weekend again and invite members of the local villages to come and see what we do and hopefully offer a chance of a short flight. We will also have a small number of trade stands.  We are looking to do this somewhere between mid-July and the Carnival. I am also discussing with various groups about hosting a fly-in for them. I hope to have a list ready by early January.
Northrepps Aero Club. The weather has been rather annoying of late and good days have been few and far between and usually the weekdays have been better than the weekends. Hopefully it may settle down soon... When the weather has been good, both school aircraft have been busy and we continue to pick up students. The hangars are all full at the moment and we may have to consider a third poly tunnel in the new year. The second unit in the thatched barn has been completed and is on the market with the paddock for around £450k. The third unit, as yet untouched, is up for auction in early December but doubt it will sell with offers of over £100k…. if it doesn’t, Lester will start on it after selling unit 2. The hedging has gone in along the airfield access road and Paul T has improved the vision at the airfield end. We have bought another small bowser and Smiffy plans to do it up, ‘Haz-chem’ it and we hope to sell Avgas from the early spring. We are hoping to take it to a local airfield to fill it when they have a delivery so we can get it at a sensible price. The fencing round the garden/car park and camping area is getting tired and we are going to replace it in the new year. Since the withdrawal from Afghan, the RAF at Odiham have started using us again for training with Chinooks…. However, they book slots but don’t always use them. I always put it on the Clubs facebook group in case they do appear.


The RAF will cease operating the SAR helicopters next year and the work will be split between 3 civil operators. Wattisham and Leconfield both lose out with a S92 going to Humberside and an A189 going to Kent. Following the demise of Manston, the Dover area location is yet unknown…. Bristow are operating a few of the 189’s and they will be conducting the initial training here at Northrepps over the next months. The heli’s are white/red and marked as Coastguard Rescue.

The Bonfire Night Party was a great success despite the rain and all those who went, enjoyed it…

The Paramotor Group have got in a fair bit of flying and despite the cold, continue to do so

The Model Club all seem happy but they have been hampered by the weather and the cold

Flight Safety  We remind you all about the dangers of flying in winter including icing, the sudden appearance of mist or fog and the low sun that can make landings interesting. We suggest you always keep a very close eye on the weather and of course it gets dark early. I did send round a memo recently ref starting engines and so again, please shout ‘clear prop’ and make sure you’re not facing the buildings. If you go on a cross country…. Please book in and out in the movements book if the field’s un-manned. Remember that God gave you the best radar around… it’s called a Mark One eyeball.
Airfield News  Sadly the number of closures is still rising with Hucknall the latest casualty although Blackpool has re-opened and Rochester has got a new 25 year lease thus saving it. Some of you may have seen in the press that an airfield in N.Yorkshire had a spot of bother when an aircraft came back from Holland carrying around £4m worth of naughty white powder on board…. Operation Pegasus worked this time.
I have no news from the local fields other than TLAC at Lt. Snoring has gained the right to produce the Sherwood Ranger series of aircraft as a factory built, fly away aircraft which amongst other things means it can be used for training. I believe they hope to do the same with the Escapades. Our congratulations go to Paul and his team. Also, on a sadder note, Seething suffered a bit of a setback recently. For various reasons, we can’t discuss it here but those that need to know, do know…..

The Flying Show at Telford was a success and both visitor and trader numbers were up. Flylight were showing their new Foxcub a great little machine that can be (de)rigged solo in around 8 minutes and taken home on a bike trailer….I saw Ben Ashman flying it this week and a neat bit of kit and believe they will be around £10k brand new

Sales/Wants. We have around 5 nearly new headsets for sale and some are David Clarke ones. They will be checked out to make sure they work, if they do…we will be selling them for between £30-50 each with half going to the air ambulance and the rest to club funds. I believe some members are also selling various items now surplus to their needs so I suggest you check the notice board or see me.

Quiz is off for this time as I am putting together a big one for next time. Talking of a quiz, Gary O has come up with a good one which requires flying….We will you tell you all about it next time and you will have a couple of months to do it. The first prize will be a new free flying map and maybe some beers…

The CAA have come up with several changes lately and some proposed EU changes have been postponed. I suggest you check with either the BMAA,LAA or CAA….matters covered include the use of various fuels, STC’s and crew licenses. I continue to trawl the aviation press for changes and will let you know, where I can, of any major changes.
And finally many weather records have been broken this year and no doubt there may be more yet…..

Happy flying and remember Safety Is No Accident

Chris and the Team                                                    Northrepps  27/11/14

PS Don’t forget the Christmas Club meeting in N.Walsham. Members will have had an email with details (if we have your correct address).
Your Subs are due anytime between now and the end of January and don’t forget to tell us if you change any of your contact details

